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Chair LaRe, Vice Chair Swearingen, Ranking Member Leland, and members of 
the committee, thank you for allowing me to present this testimony in opposition 
of House Bill 99. My name is Madeline Dyer and I am a Kindergarten teacher in 
Southwestern City Schools. 
 
I am writing to you in opposition of House Bill 99, which would allow untrained 
teachers to carry loaded guns into Ohio elementary, middle, and high schools. As 
a teacher, I do not want to carry a gun onto school grounds nor do I want my 
coworkers carrying guns in Ohio schools. 
 
Arming civilians and introducing guns into our schools is not an effective way to 
stop an active shooter. Law enforcement officers receive an average of 840 
hours of basic training, including 168 hours of training on weapons, self-defense, 
and the use of force (Reaves, 2016). But in states with laws aimed at arming 
school personnel, school staff receive significantly less or no training. Even some 
of the most highly trained law enforcement in the country, the New York City 
Police Department, see their ability to shoot accurately decrease significantly 
when engaged in gunfights with perpetrators (Rostker and Hanser, 2008). The 
fear of a school shooting is something that I face everyday when my students 
and I arrive at our building, however, research has failed to prove that arming 
teachers is an effective solution. It is time to stop considering bringing more guns 
into schools and instead create safe and equitable schools with effective trauma 
informed emergency planning.  
 
House Bill 99 would worsen an already-dangerous situation by gutting the 
training Ohio law currently requires and allowing teachers to carry guns in 
schools without extensive safety training. There is no amount of training that 
makes it safe for teachers to carry guns in schools. For these reasons, I ask that 
you vote against HB 99. 
 
Sincerely, 
Madeline Dyer 
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